
POLICE DEPARTMENT WELCOMES NEW MEMBER

The Lake Tansi Police Department would like to introduce you to our newest member.

 

 

Dylan Cole comes to the department to serve as a commissioned reserve officer. 

Dylan is a lifelong resident of Cumberland County and lives in Lake Tansi. He is going to be serving in
a volunteer and part time paid position. Dylan is a fulltime firefighter with the Oak Ridge Fire 
Department, and he also serves on the Cumberland County Volunteer Fire Department. As a 
commissioned reserve officer, Dylan will be receiving all the same training that our fulltime officers 
are required to receive. He will be volunteering a prescribed number of hours each month with the 
department and will be available to be called in to help cover shifts during times when we are short 
handed and assist with special functions. Dylan will be a great help to the Department, and we are glad 
to have him serve with us. 

 

Dylan will be our first commissioned reserve officer as the reserve program is new. We would like to 
put on more commissioned reserve officers, but we are limited by funds available. It requires a lot of 
money to provide the required equipment needed for each additional reserve officer as they must have 
everything that a fulltime officer needs. If anyone would like to assist the department with funds to 
provide needed equipment so we can put on additional reserve officers, donations should be made 
directly to the Lake Tansi Police Department. Donations can be dropped off at the Police Department at
2075 Cravens Drive or you may contact the Chief at 931-788-6388. You may also contact the Lake 
Tansi Security Committee Chairman, John Nesteruk at 954-605-6270 and he can assist you. Any 
assistance would be greatly appreciated. 

Anthony Brown, Chief of Police


